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contact Cantor Toren at (973) 980-7777 or Michelle Zuckerman at (973) 886-5456. 
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CANTOR’S MESSAGE    
CANTOR MENACHEM TOREN 
 
Greetings my dear friends, 
 
As we are entering the year 2023, I am going to reveal to you a shocking fact. This fact will not even affect your 
grandchildren or your great-grandchildren, so don’t get upset yet… 
 
So here it goes… 
In the year 3031 there will be no Hanukkah, and no Hanukkah celebration. We will not light the Hanukkiah at 
home or the Town Hall or do anything associated with Hanukkah. How is it even possible? And who has the right 
to cancel this holiday and why? 
 
Of course, no one can cancel the holiday, the answer lies in the difference between the Hebrew calendar and 
the Gregorian calendar. The Gregorian calendar relies on the cycle of earth around the sun, and therefore also 
the seasons. One year is 365 days, and every four years it is 366 days. 
 
On the other hand, the Hebrew calendar relies on the moon cycle, which has variances, with 12 months, each 
averaging approximately 29.53 days.  
 
Since our major holidays must fall in certain seasons (Pesach, Shavuot, Sukkot) there must be a way to make 
sure that our holidays fall within certain seasons. If the Gregorian calendar is used, the seasons would shift and 
Pesach, for example, could fall in the winter or the summer. The solution is that every few years another month 
(Adar “B’) is added, and the Hebrew calendar has 13 months in that year.  
 
This is a good solution but not perfect if you are also using the Gregorian calendar in conjunction with the Hebrew 
holidays, because once every 216 years the Hebrew calendar is lagging one day behind the Gregorian 
calendar. Hanukkah, which is celebrated between the 25th and 32nd/33rd of Kislev, normally falls somewhere 
around the 28th of November and the 27th of December, but because of that lag I mentioned before, in the year 
6792 on the Hebrew calendar, the 25th of Kislev (first day of Hanukkah) will fall on January 1st 3032, so in the 
year 3031 Hanukkah will not appear on that calendar at all. 

 
It is a “curse,” but it is also a “blessing,” because in the year 3032 Hanukkah will appear twice on the Gregorian 
calendar, and Hanukkah will be celebrated twice! 
 
Of course, it doesn’t matter, because Hanukkah will be celebrated once every year as long as we live because 
we use the Hebrew calendar, and those who are orthodox may not even notice the change that year. Growing 
up orthodox in Israel and surrounded with only the use of the Hebrew calendar, I am now appreciative of the 
Gregorian calendar, as I can wish my friends a “happy and healthy new year” twice every year. Also, truth be 
told, I also enjoy celebrating other holidays that are not Jewish holidays, like Thanksgiving and New Year, and 
why not? 
 
Now let me wish you all, my dear extended family, a Happy New Year, a wonderful year, a year of peace, health, 
and above all well-being and contentment. 
 
Love, 
Meni  
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
MICHAEL WEINSTEIN 
President 

To all of our congregants and staff and the entire community, here’s wishing you a Happy 2023 with good health 
and much joy and contentment for you and your families!    

Things are moving along quite well at PBJC. Our plan regarding transition is unfolding well.  I cannot reiterate 
the importance enough for our congregants to please come see Cantor Toren lead services and B‘Nai Mitzvahs 
in the coming months. In doing so, you can experience his leadership on the pulpit and register your perspective 
for PBJC’s future. To this point, only a limited number of Shabbats are slated and will continue throughout the 
early part of this year. Your attendance makes you an informed congregant who is part of a thoughtful process 
we have worked hard to put together for your benefit! Don't miss out on this opportunity! 

As the year begins, here’s some brief words that highlight what’s going on at your shul. As we look forward to a 
meaningful 2023, we start off with a bang with some especially meaningful events: 

Sunday, January 8 at 6PM, We Stand with Ukraine Program and Fundraiser (REGISTER HERE) 
Please come out for a uniquely engaging event that affords the opportunity to connect our community in standing 
with Ukraine. Come hear the stories of one of our congregants and her connection to Ukraine, of a local woman 
who unselfishly has sponsored five Ukrainian refugees to come live in her home, and of another who took it upon 
herself to establish a charity that helps supply drones and medical support vehicles and supplies to Ukrainians 
in need. We will also have a live discussion with volunteers on the ground in Ukraine regarding their 
effort.  Please consider coming for what will be a special evening and please consider a contribution to a cause 
of a people victimized by tyranny. As the winter has arrived, the people of this nation are as much in need as 
ever. As Jews, we should understand their plight as much as any community can. I hope to see you in attendance 
for this important effort!  
 
Saturday, February 11 at 7 PM, PBJC Crystal Jubilee - Major PBJC Fundraiser event! (REGISTER HERE)  
So, most of you have had personal experience with our long-tenured clergy (Rabbi Finkel, 15 years and Cantor 
Toren, 26 years). We are outstanding among many other synagogues in having had clergy with such substantial 
commitments. Not only has it been over four years since we have had a major celebratory event like this, but 
long-awaited and perhaps overdue, THIS is the night for us to gather to honor our Rabbi and Cantor. No cliches 
here; they have both been true pillars of our community. Whether they oversaw the B’nai Mitzvahs and/ or 
weddings of your children or as friends and counsel for other important life cycle events when you were in need, 
we have all experienced and been touched by their compassion of the kind that goes over and above.  THIS is 
your opportunity to show your support for not only your clergy but the Pine Brook Jewish Center. Your registration 
is you casting your positive vote for all that they have done for you and for our congregation. If it happens that 
you cannot attend, please consider supporting the event at another level- as sponsor, with an ad in the ad journal, 
or with prizes for the event. 

A blossoming 2023 is as good a time as any to thank all of our membership. Thanks to the congregation for what 
has turned out to be a successful annual Yom Kippur appeal. Thanks also to all of you for your continued 
commitment to give of your time and hearts unselfishly to help make our community the best that it can be. The 
new year is a great time to make commitments. If it were that the other night you made 2023 resolutions to do 
new things, engage more, get involved, please reach out to me and we will find a place for you. Please consider 
getting involved and helping PBJC succeed now and for years to come. Once again, Happy Gregorian New Year 
to all of you. Stay safe and we hope to see you all soon! 

Michael 
pbjcmweinstein@gmail.com 
551-404-2089 

 

https://www.pbjc.org/event/we-stand-with-ukraine-program-and-fundraiser.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/pbjcs-crystal-jubilee.html
mailto:pbjcmweinstein@gmail.com
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EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 
LISA LERMAN and JILL BUCKLER    
Early Childhood Center Co-Directors 
 

Happy New Year from PBJC Early Childhood Center! December was a whirlwind of activities as we celebrated 
Hanukkah. This year we had a very special holiday observance. We joined together in Scheinman Hall with 
Rabbi Finkel and Cantor Toren to welcome Shabbat and Hanukkah at the same time. The children proudly sang 
a medley of Hanukkah and Shabbat favorites along with some very adoring fans (better known as beaming 
moms and dads.) We concluded our meaningful morning with the lighting of the menorah as well as sharing 
some homemade treats at our very own mini Kiddush! 
 

In a few short weeks, registration for the 2023-2024 school year will be open. We will continue to offer our core 
classes for our Intro, 2’s, 3’s and Pre-K as they currently exist. Additionally, parents who require longer hours 
can take advantage of the Giggle Zone to cover the hours that our core classes are not in session. The Giggle 
Zone is available from 7:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. for children ages 18 months to Pre-K. We continually strive to 
enhance our dynamic, highly regarded early childhood programs which are open to children of all faiths. Help us 
spread the word and share this information with your friends, neighbors and co-workers.  
 

Planning for PBJC Day Camp is in full swing! We will soon be accepting applications for Summer 2023, for 
children ages 18 months to 5 years old. At PBJC Day Camp we offer an 8 week program highlighted by fabulous 
weekly themes and programming that includes water play, arts and crafts, music, games, sports, special events 
and much more! 
 

Be sure to regularly check the PBJC website and like our Facebook page. We share all sorts of information, 
updates and photos.  
 

As always, our door is open to anyone who would like more information about any of our early childhood 
programs. 
 

Warm Regards, 
Lisa Lerman and Jill Buckler 
Nursery School Co-Directors 
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL              
MARY SHEYDWASSER                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Educational Director                    

Our Religious School ended 2022 with lots of ruach and energy! Eva Grayzell put on a wonderful program, 
engaging, and interacting with our students by telling the story of Hanukkah. The lighting of the hanukkiah is 
always a very special event in our community. Students and parents joined in the traditional lighting at              
Town Hall, singing the prayers and songs and, of course, enjoying donuts and drinking hot chocolate! 
 
Our B’Yachad students had the opportunity to come together to celebrate the holiday as well. Lots of fun and 

excitement was had with grab bag gifts and playing Trivia and Who wants to be a Jewish millionaire.  No one 

walked away with a million dollars, but the winners did receive an Amazon gift card. We are blessed to have 

these young adults as part of our PBJC community and am hoping that our seniors will have fond and 

unforgettable memories once they leave for college. 

Kitah Gimel students are working tirelessly preparing for their Kabbalat Shabbat / Ma’Ariv service scheduled for 

Friday, February 3rd, 2023. Please join us and “shep nachus” from these children. They are our future! 

The month of January is filled with exciting programs and events. Rabbi Finkel will be teaching the importance 

of “laying tefillin” to our Dalet students and our Kitah Hey students will have the opportunity to learn more about 

the significance of the Torah at their workshop on Tuesday, January 24th. We will be continuing the tradition of 

creating a Kehilla, (community) with our Kitah Gimel Families as they come together to learn about Shabbat and 

the meaning of the Kiddush. Each family will be making a Kiddush cup, an heirloom that can be passed on to 

future generations. More importantly, they will learn more about one another and share past experiences. Please 

refer to our monthly calendar for these happenings. 

I want to stress the importance of attending Shabbat services as a family. Your child will have the opportunity to 

follow along with the service, and of course, be more comfortable when they make the transition for their             

Bar / Bat Mitzvah. Please contact me if you would like to participate in your child’s special day with reading a 

torah portion. 

Our Religious School strives to provide a nurturing and comfortable environment where the study of our Jewish 

identity and traditions are being passed on from one generation to the next. It is very exhilarating to see your 

children, our students, grow and develop into the fine people that will continue our heritage for many more years 

to come. 

Wishing you a very healthy, happy, and meaningful 2023! 

Mary Sheydwasser 

Educational Director 
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BAR MITZVAH 
Jake Willner 
January 28, 2023  

 

 

On December 23, 2009, Jake Dylan Willner entered the 
world and changed our lives forever with his wit and 
personality. Our first born, he was the best gift we could 
have asked for during the holiday season.  He enjoyed 
his first full year of independence and then became a big 
brother to Abby, and four years later again to Zoe.  
 

He handles being surrounded by sisters with skill and 
patience, and most times, with careful diplomacy.  It isn’t 
easy to be first at everything, but Jake is always happy 
to tell his sisters why his way is the best way!  
 

Jake is a 7th grader at Lazar Middle School; he has a 
natural academic gift that has shown itself in his honors 
classes as well as outside school.  
 

Jake started at Camp Westmont when he was eight 
years old; it was there he discovered his love of 
music. He has become an avid guitar player and song 
writer. Rarely does he share his gift with others. But, 
when we are fortunate enough to hear him play, his talent 
is evident. 
 

We could not be more proud that he has chosen to use 
his skills as a way to raise money and awareness for his 
mitzvah project. Jake has written and recorded an 
original song. This song focuses on the struggles of 
school age children in relation to mental health and gun 
violence; two issues that unfortunately now affect our 
lives every day. As a kid growing up in their time, all too 
often Jake has been troubled by active shooting drills, 
stories on tv about school shootings, and concerns about 
why such horrific things can happen to regular kids.  This 
was his opportunity to do something about it. 
 

Proceeds from the streaming of his new song will be 
donated to the Sandy Hook Promise Foundation, which 
funds education on mental health and the signs of 
adolescent struggle. The hope is that the next school 
shooting can be prevented if we all just give a little of 
ourselves. 
 

To say we are proud of Jake is an understatement. He is 
thoughtful and has unlimited potential. Jake, we are so 
excited and cannot wait to see you called to the Torah as 
a Bar Mitzvah. This is only the beginning of a great life 
journey. 
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HARVEY JAFFE B’YACHAD MEMORIAL FUND 

Harvey Jaffe, Hershey, was the driving force behind B’yachad. He helped make our dream come alive by leading 
a vibrant community of learners who come together post their B’Nai Mitzvah! This is what Hershey had to say 
about it: 
 
The success of our Hebrew High School, B’yachad, is dependent on the ability to not only learn about ‘the ethics 
of our people,’ but more importantly to build a community. When students trust and care about each other they 
feel safe to share their views and ideas in a classroom setting and a dialogue begins. The fear of being judged 
by one’s peers dissipates, and discussions become lively and interactive. From the time of Hillel and Shammai, 
our tradition teaches that there was always room to examine, dissect and re-evaluate our laws. In fact, many 
believe that different perspectives are exactly the reason Judaism has survived for almost 6000 years. However, 
all our ancestors agreed on the importance of a holy community a ‘kehilah kedusha,’ where everyone is 
respected, and every opinion is valued.   
 
A few testimonials… 
 
The reason I come back to B’yachad cannot be put into words. I cannot describe how much fun it is; it is 
something that needs to be experienced to understand.  Hershey is a magnificent teacher who does an incredible 
job engaging with all the students and I strongly recommend that everyone attend B’yachad.  
 
The reason I keep coming back to B’yachad is because I want to keep learning deeply about Judaism and all its 
many different features.  Also, I love Hershey’s sense of humor and the way he handles things are funny.  Finally, 
I like the things we talk about and hanging with friends. B’yachad is the best place to be on a Thursday night, 
Mrs. Sheydwasser, Hershey, and everyone in it are the best. 
 
B’yachad has given me the opportunity to grow closer with my peers. I’ve learned beyond the basics of 
responsibility, right from wrong and a series of life lessons.  The friendship, trust and creativity in the room allows 
me to connect individually with each person. I am proud to be a part of B’yachad and I am proud to speak freely 
there without hesitation. 
 
I still come to B’yachad because of the environment and because I know I will learn something I may not 
anywhere else. Hershey is someone I know I can tell anything to and ask anything without worrying about it 
leaving the conversation. I love learning about my Jewish roots and about what my religion stands for in relation 
to the past, the present and what will happen in the future. 
 
Funds were collected initially after his untimely passing, however, his legacy still lives on. Hershey’s family has 
decided to put this money and all future donations towards scholarships for students interested in enrolling in 
B’Yachad, along with funding off-site excursions that have always been highlights of our program. Donations are 
accepted in any amount. To make a donation, go to the DONATE NOW section of the PBJC website and make 
sure to select Harvey Jaffe B’yachad Memorial Fund as the Payment Type. 
 
May this serve as a living tribute to his memory. 

  

https://www.pbjc.org/payment.php
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ELIOT SAKOLSKY AARON MELZER SCHOLARSHIP 

  
Arlene and David Sakolsky, along with their three sons, Eliot, Harvey, and Bill, were pillars of the Jewish 

community. Eliot was the United Synagogue Youth (USY) leader at Congregation Beth Shalom in Pompton 

Lakes. He passed away at the age of thirty-one. 

A scholarship fund was established by Congregation Beth Shalom in Eliot’s memory. The goal of the fund is to 

provide financial aid to youth participating in Jewish activities, such as Kadima, USY, Camp Ramah, Israel trips, 

and other Jewish educational activities. 

Congregation Beth Shalom has transferred the fund to Pine Brook Jewish Center, where it will continue to 

perpetuate Eliot’s memory. May his memory be a blessing to your youth. 

Eliot’s brothers, Harvey and Bill, are current members of Pine Brook Jewish Center. Upon learning of the sudden 

and tragic loss of Aaron Melzer, a Pine Brook Jewish Center Religious School student, Congregation Beth 

Shalom honored the Melzer family by rededicating the fund as the Eliot Sakolsky Aaron Melzer Scholarship 

Fund. 

Aaron is the son of Margo and Jason Melzer, and the older brother of triplets, Anna, Brielle, and Brian. Aaron 

was a Religious School Student at Pine Brook Jewish Center, beginning at the age of two in its Nursery School. 

Aaron was a kind, loving, thoughtful and empathetic young man who was looking forward to his Bar Mitzvah. It 

was Aaron’s dream to travel to Israel, but he never did, as a result of his sudden passing at the age of eleven. 

The Melzer family shares the Sakolsky family’s mission to offer financial assistance to Religious School students 

so that they can further their Jewish studies at home and abroad. 

In memory of Eliot Sakolsky and Aaron Melzer, this fund will continue to financially assist Jewish youth to obtain 

a meaningful Jewish education and to fulfill their own individual dreams. Please note that recipients of this 

scholarship must be members of Pine Brook Jewish Center and students in high school or college. All decisions 

related to this fund will be governed by the Eliot Sakolsky Aaron Melzer Scholarship Fund Committee. 

Please contact the Eliot Sakolsky Aaron Melzer Scholarship Fund Committee chairperson, Beverly Berkowitz, 

at sakolsky-melzer-scholarship@pbjc.org with any questions. 

We are pleased to announce that we were able to award four scholarships this year. We would like very much 

to award many more in years to come; however, we need more applicants and donations from congregants. If 

you would like to make a donation to PBJC, we ask you to consider the Sakolsky/Melzer Scholarship Fund. 

CLICK HERE FOR THE SAKOLSKY/MELZER SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION 

 
Beverly Berkowitz 
Committee Chairperson 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:sakolsky-melzer-scholarship@pbjc.org
https://www.pbjc.org/sakolsky/melzer-scholarship.html
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SISTERHOOD       
ILENE THAILER and FRAN SIMMONS 
Co-Presidents 

We wish everyone a happy and healthy secular new year for 2023! This month of January will be filled with fun 
and games! We start off with Zoom Bingo on January 9 at 8pm. We always have a great time, and the best part 
is staying warm and cozy in our homes! If you need or want a new bingo card, please contact Ilene Thailer at 
201-658-4244 or ithailer@optonline.net.   CLICK HERE TO REGISTER FOR BINGO 
 
Note that Men’s Club is having an event on Sunday January 22 at 9:30am and we are invited to attend as guests!  
We can enjoy a delicious breakfast and the hilarious comedy of Shaun Eli. We can register to attend on the 
PBJC website. CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 
 
Please look for our Purim fundraiser information on the next page. Our Purim Co-Chairs, Nancy Drillings and 
Helene Valese are hard at work planning this year’s bag to be delivered to all members of the congregation.  We 
will need people for packing and distributing and we ask for your support to help sponsor the baskets for 
Sisterhood’s biggest fundraiser of the year. 
   
In the works for late January or early February will be an in-person game night with a learning table for  
Mah Jongg! Look a flyer soon for the date and time. 
 
We would like to thank Staci Handler and Jess Edelstein for putting together a fantastic paid-up dinner. The food 
was fantastic as well as the trivia game!  We all had a lot of fun and learned that some people really like pasta 
and the game Uno! 
 
Sisterhood’s Z’Havah had a fantastic Hanukkah Party on the fourth night of Hanukkah! We would like to give a 
huge thank you to Ashley Geller and Jenna Jensen for shopping and decorating and coordinating this event.  
We want to also thank Paige Silverman and Lauren Baumgarten for all their input and advice for making the 
event so successful.  The night started with some wonderful Hanukkah songs and prayers outside with the Rabbi 
and Cantor at our large electric Hanukkiah. Then the party moved indoors, where the kids had so much fun 
dancing and playing games with DJ Anthony!   
 
Finally, thank you all for your continued support of Sisterhood and coming to our events. Thank you to all our 
wonderful volunteers to make our Sisterhood so successful! If you have any questions or suggestions, please 
contact us! 
 
Ilene Thailer 201-658-4244 ithailer@optonline.net 
Fran Simmons 973-650-0566 fmsimmons@hotmail.com 
 

Tribute Cards 
      

      Please use the new tribute card online ordering system for your convenience. The link is: 
      https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html 
 

If you are having difficulties with the online ordering form, please contact a member of the tribute card team 

according to your last name. Email notification is preferred. 

A-GO  Nan Rothberg  nanpbjc@gmail.com              973-879-3529 only if not sending email  

GR-M  Wendi Leicht leichts@optonline.net              973-420-2679 only if not sending email  

N-Z  Estelle Stein  EstelleBPStein@gmail.com     973-588-7332 only if not sending email  

No calls on the Sabbath, Jewish holidays, before 9:00 AM, or after 9:00 PM please.  

mailto:ithailer@optonline.net
https://www.pbjc.org/event/sisterhood-zoom-bingo.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/mens-club-breakfast-with-comedian-shaun-eli.html
https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html
mailto:nanpbjc@gmail.com
mailto:EstelleBPStein@gmail.com
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PBJC Sisterhood 

Mishloach Manot 

      Fundraiser 
One of the mitzvot of the Purim holiday is sending food to other Jewish people. This act, called Mishloach Manot 

or “sending of portions,” references a section of the Book of Esther where Jews refuted Haman’s accusation 

that the Jews were “a scattered, and divided people” and demonstrated by sending portions that they were, in 

fact, united. 

The Purim basket program (Mishloach Manot) is Sisterhood’s largest fundraiser which supports all of our great 

programs throughout the year, so in the spirit of a united PBJC congregation, please consider participating in 

one or more of the following ways: 

1. Become a GOLD SPONSOR and send a basket to all members of PBJC for $180 
2. Become a SILVER SPONSOR and send a basket to all members of PBJC for $118 
3. Become a BRONZE SPONSOR and send a basket to all members of PBJC for $72 
4. Become a CORPORATE DONOR to help with the cost of the baskets for $250 
5. Donate or sponsor a particular item in the basket. Contact chairs below to discuss. 
6. Deliver baskets to PBJC member homes (pickup on Sunday, Feb. 26 to delivery by Wednesday, March 1) 
7. Pack baskets Sunday morning, February 26 

 

Donors and sponsors will be listed on the scrolls sent to the entire congregation as well as in the April Candlestick 
Newsletter. All donations are tax deductible. 
 

There will not be a synagogue-wide mailing of paper order forms, so…. 
 

CLICK HERE FOR THE ONLINE PURIM BASKET SPONSORSHIP FORM 
 

The online form can also be found in the Sisterhood section of the PBJC website, under GET INVOLVED…CLUBS 
AND ORGANIZATIONS. 
 

Deadline to sponsor is Thursday, February 16, 2023.   Purim begins at sundown on Monday, March 6, 2023. 
 

Volunteers will deliver baskets to area homes within a 20 mile radius of PBJC between Sunday, February 26 and 
Wednesday, March 1. If you live outside that range or will be out of town, please contact us at 
purimbaskets@pbjc.org to either hold, donate, or ship your basket.  There will be a $10 fee to cover the cost of 
postage for baskets shipped.  Can you pack or delivery a few baskets?  Please email us if you can help. 
 

We look forward to your participation in this wonderful mitzvah and thank you for your generous support of 
PBJC Sisterhood. If you need more information or help with donating online, please contact us. 
 

Chag Purim Sameach! 

Nancy Drillings          Helene Vallese 

(973) 723-5088                           (973) 868-0090 
purimbaskets@pbjc.org (to contact both Nancy and Helene) 

https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-2023-purim-basket-sponsorship-form1.html
mailto:purimbaskets@pbjc.org
mailto:purimbaskets@pbjc.org


January 2023  Tevet – Shevat 5783 10 

Did you know that Sisterhood sells Gift Cards to many 

of the stores where you shop? 
Please support the Sisterhood Scrip program and purchase gift cards for your family, friends, and teachers.  

Sisterhood earns a small percentage of the face value of the cards sold. Gift cards are available for sale in the 

PBJC office. Cash and checks (made out to PBJC Sisterhood) are accepted for payment. 

The cards we keep in stock include: 

Supermarkets:  ShopRite, Kings, Foodtown and Acme 
Coffee:   Dunkin Donuts, Starbucks 
Online:   Amazon, LL Bean 
Retailers:  American Eagle, Barnes & Noble, Bed Bath and Beyond, Bloomingdale’s, 
   Dick’s Sporting Goods, Gamestop, Limited, Macy’s, Marshalls, Nordstrom, REI, 

Sephora, Ulta, Target, TJ MAXX 
 

And new to our collection we now sell American Express Gift Cards which have no activation fee. 
So, a $100 gift card simply costs $100. 
 
If there are any Gift Cards that we do not carry that you are interested in, contact Beth Fuchs about a special 

order at bethgfuchs@gmail.com. Beth can check to see if our vendor can supply us with the cards of your choice. 

 

 

mailto:bethgfuchs@gmail.com
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MEN’S CLUB 
JAY THAILER 
President  
Men’s Club is looking forward to a great event on Sunday, January 22nd. We will have a delicious breakfast 

starting at 9:30am and then will enjoy the hilarious comedy of Shaun Eli at 10:30am. The comedy show is 

about 45 minutes so Religious School parents can attend and then pick-up their children when the show is 

over. Of course, everyone is also welcomed to stay and spend some more time mingling after the show. Note 

that is event is open to ALL members of the PBJC congregation. The event is FREE for Men’s Club members 

and $18 per person for all non-members/guests/spouses. Please also note that the comedy of Shaun Eli is not 

meant for children. CLICK HERE TO REGISTER TO ATTEND 

We are also pleased to host the World Wide Wrap again at PBJC on Sunday, February 12 at 9am. We ask all 

Men’s Club members to join us as we come together with other Men’s Clubs around the country to wrap tefillin 

together. We also have the opportunity to share the experience with some of our Religious School students 

and then enjoy breakfast afterwards. 

I hope to see you at these great events. Be sure to also save the date for other upcoming events: 

Sunday, 3/19/23 – Men's Club Breakfast  
Sunday, 5/7/23 – Day of GIving and Lag Ba'Omer BBQ 
Sunday, 6/11/23 – Men's Club 5K 
 
I look forward to seeing you at these events. Thank you again for your support of PBJC Men’s Club. 
 
Jay Thailer 
(201) 920-4752 
jthailer@pbjc.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.pbjc.org/event/mens-club-breakfast-with-comedian-shaun-eli.html
mailto:jthailer@pbjc.org
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BETTY CRANE FRIENDSHIP CLUB 

FRAN HOBERMAN-SCHENKEL AND BETH FUCHS 
Club Coordinators              
 

On December 8th Dr. Robert Butts came to PBJC and spoke about “The Lasting Influence of the Jewish 
Musicians of the 1960s.”  We had a wonderful turnout for this really interesting and fun presentation. Dr. Butts 
discussed how the history and volatility of the 1960s impacted the music being created with a special emphasis 
for our group on the fact that many of the most important composers, songwriters and performers in the orchestral 
world, Broadway, folk music and rock and roll were Jewish. He interspersed audio and video for many of the 
artists. And, of course, ended with a thoughtful Q&A. 
 
Please also save the dates for a two-part ArtTalks series via Zoom by Janet Mandel. Janet will be presenting 
Marc Chagall:  Painting Poetry at 7:30pm on Tuesday January 24th and at 7:30pm on Wednesday February 
15th.  Join us whether in northern NJ or somewhere warm. Marc Chagall lived a long and fruitful life, producing 
paintings, etchings, book illustrations, stained-glass windows, ceramics, tapestries, stage sets and costumes — 
all infused with poetry. His works have a lyrical, emotional resonance informed by his love of humanity. Chagall 
does not belong to one art movement or style but incorporates elements of cubism, fauvism, symbolism, 
surrealism, and futurism into his work. He was a pioneer of modernism, born in a shtetl, leaving us a rich legacy 
of unforgettable images. Telling Chagall’s inspiring story requires two talks. 
 
Thanks to all who have renewed their membership. If you aren’t sure whether you have joined/paid for the 2022-
2023 Membership Year, please send us an email and we can check for you and send a membership form if you 
have not yet joined/renewed. 
 
If you have suggestions for future programs or want to help us out and join the Friendship Club Committee, email 
us at PBJCfriendshipclub@gmail.com. 
 
Beth Fuchs and Fran Hoberman-Schenkel 
973-886-2397    973-632-7715 

  

mailto:PBJCfriendshipclub@gmail.com
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PRAYER BOOK DONATIONS AND DEDICATIONS 
 

Dedicating a Siddur Lev Shalem or Etz Hayim Bible that will be used in our congregational services is a wonderful 

way to celebrate family, remember loved ones, and honor our Pine Brook Jewish Center community. 

  

Thank you in advance for your generosity and support as we transition from the Siddur Sim Shalom to the Siddur 

Lev Shalem. We need many donations to help us purchase enough Lev Shelem siddurim. 

What makes Siddur Lev Shalem so special: 

Transliteration - User-friendly and provided for those parts of the service most often sung or chanted out loud by 

the congregation. 

Egalitarian Text - Egalitarian options for prayers are provided. 

Symbols - Icons are used to help readers participate in the service. For example, one symbol indicates when to 

bow. 

Commentary - Provides context for each prayer. What are its origins? Why it is here? What meaning might it 

convey? 

Insights - Prose and poetry, drawn from ancient to contemporary sources, that reflect and expand on the 
themes of that page. 
 
Contact the PBJC office at office@pbjc.org or (973) 244-9800 with any questions. 
 

CLICK HERE TO DONATE A PRAYER BOOK OR BIBLE 

 

CARING COMMITTEE            
SANDY GONZALEZ and CAROL KOTCH 
Committee Chairs 

We hope all is going well with you and your family. The Caring Committee continues to provide assistance to 
our friends and fellow congregants in need and we need your help. Examples of the types of assistance we 
provide include: 
 

• Delivering Shabbat meals occasionally on the second and fourth Friday of each month. 

• Providing needed rides to doctors’ appointments. 

• Shopping for those who can’t get out or picking up and delivering a prescription. 

• Setting up a house for shiva. 

• Keeping someone company or calling someone who would appreciate the companionship. 
 
Please contact us to sign-up to serve on the committee. We will add you to the list of people we reach out to 
when we need assistance. In addition, remember to let the office or us know if someone could use our help. 
We can’t support them if we don’t know about it! Thank you in advance for your help. 
 
Carol Kotch 
Cell 201-400-5702 
Home 973-299-1343 
Email cjknj@optonline.net 

Sandy Gonzalez 
Cell 973-592-2831 
Email sgonzalez@pbjc.org 

 

https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=3447447c48d14fceae27bce1bb8d27c5&color=45454a&url=mailto%3Aoffice%40pbjc.org&h=af11a
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=3447447c48d14fceae27bce1bb8d27c5&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fform%2Fprayer-book-donation-form.html&h=a93f4
mailto:cjknj@optonline.net
mailto:sgonzalez@pbjc.org
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nourish.NJ  

Louis Schwartz 
Chair 

 

For more than 20 years, PBJC has served as a member congregation of nourish.NJ (formerly the Community 

Soup Kitchen & Outreach Center), taking responsibility for lunch whenever there is a fifth Sunday of a month.  

The next fifth Sunday is January 29th.  PBJC members are asked to consider contributing to nourish.NJ in either 

of the following ways: 

1. nourish.NJ continues to hand out bagged groceries each day. Louis Schwartz will be in the PBJC parking lot 

on Sunday, January 29th collecting donations from 9:00 AM to 9:30 AM. The food in greatest need right 

now is canned chicken, canned beans, canned soups, canned stews, and cereal. Please only donate non-

perishable items. 

 

2. Help by making a monetary donation to nourish.NJ by January 29th. All donations collected for nourish.NJ 

through PBJC will go directly towards food supplies for nourish.NJ. Monetary donations can be made as 

follows: 

 

• Online through the PBJC website. Click on “Donate Now” and make sure to select “nourish.NJ Donation” 
as the “Type” of payment. 
 

• Through a check made payable to “PBJC” and mailed to PBJC at 174 Changebridge Road, 
Montville, NJ 07045. Please indicate “nourish.NJ donation” in the memo of the check and please put 
"Attn: nourish.NJ donation" on the envelope. 

We look forward to continuing our relationship with nourish.NJ as the organization grows and evolves. We will 

see how we can best support the organization and the people it serves. Thank you for your continued support. 

 

If you have any questions, you can contact Lou at nourishNJ@pbjc.org or 973-787-7243.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:nourishNJ@pbjc.org
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COMMUNITY OUTREACH AND 
COMMUNITY SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEES   
MARK ROFFMAN 
Committee Founder              

 
The Community Outreach Committee began almost 10 years ago with a simple mission: to provide living 
necessities to those with a defined psychiatric illness who are clients of the Mental Health Association of Essex 
and Morris Counties. This committee continues to thrive under the leadership of a Board of Directors comprised 
of dedicated young adults who receive guidance from Abby Edelman, Jamie Kideckel, and Ali Wise. The 
committee now provides resources for clothing of children living in shelters as well as supporting nourish.NJ. 
 

Last year a second committee was formed - The Community Scholarship Committee of the Pine Brook Jewish 
Center. The mission of this committee is to provide scholarships to academically worthy students of Dover High 
School who have made a difference in their community. For the first year the committee, comprised of 21 
members, provided one scholarship of $2,400 and two scholarships each of $400.  
 

Joining either or both of the Community Outreach Committees is easy. You can do so by donating $150 per year 
to participate in each committee. You can donate directly on the PBJC website (www.pbjc.org). Alternatively, 
send a check payable to PBJC with the appropriate notation (indicating the committee name) in the memo line. 
Again, the yearly donation to join is $150 for each committee. Neither committee has any meetings. Please 
consider joining one or both of our committees. Thanks for taking the time to read this message Please contact 
Mark Roffman at markroffmanphd@gmail.com if you would like more information about either of the committees. 
 

 
  

mailto:markroffmanphd@gmail.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND INFORMATION 
CLICK HERE FOR THE FULL PBJC CALENDAR 
 
Sunday, January 8, 2023 at 6 PM - We Stand with Ukraine Program and Fundraiser 
 
Monday, January 9 at 8 PM - Sisterhood Zoom BINGO 
 
Tuesday, January 10 at 7:30 PM - Ritual Committee Meeting 
 
Wednesday, January 11 at 8 PM - Chevra Board Meeting 
 
Wednesday, January 11 at 4 PM – Deadline to Order Shabbat Dinner for Pick-Up on Friday, January 13 
 
Monday, January 16 at 12:30 PM – HaZamir Choir Open Rehearsal 
 
Wednesday, January 18 at 7:30 PM - Anita Diamant Virtual Program 
 
Sunday, January 22 at 9:30 AM - Men's Club Breakfast with Comedian Shaun Eli 
 
Tuesday, January 24 and Wednesday, February 15 at 7:30 PM – ArtTalks with Janet Mandel - Mark 
Chagall: Painting Poetry (2 parts) 
 
Wednesday, January 25 at 4 PM – Deadline to Order Shabbat Dinner for Pick-Up on Friday, January 27 
 
Saturday, February 11, 2023 at 7 PM - REGISTER NOW! PBJC's Crystal Jubilee 
 
Sunday, February 12 at 9 AM – World Wide Wrap 
 
Thursday, February 16 – Deadline to Sponsor Sisterhood’s Purim Baskets 
 
Sunday, March 26, 2023 at 4 PM - SAVE THE DATE! Morris County Jewish Community Concert - 613 
 
July 2-10, 2023 - Jewish Federation of Greater Metrowest Centennial Mission to Israel 
 
 
 

PICKLEBALL AT PBJC!  
 
We are excited to bring pickleball to our PBJC community! We now have one pickleball court in our gym 
that will be available for reservation by PBJC members on weekday evenings and Sundays. The schedule 
may vary based on other events taking place at PBJC. A weekly schedule with online sign-ups will be sent 
out each Monday morning. The cost to rent the court is $30/hour. Players should bring their own racquets 
and balls. Please note that court rental is open to PBJC members and at least one PBJC member must be 
present at all times. Look for the first week of sign-ups coming soon! 
  
CLICK HERE FOR THE PICKLEBALL FLYER 
 
 
 
 

https://www.pbjc.org/calendar
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=69d7bf64c9f948dda750994180f6aad6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fwe-stand-with-ukraine-program-and-fundraiser.html&h=90648
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=1cd620470dc34439b08de2d592ffa806&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fsisterhood-zoom-bingo.html&h=bb638
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=1cd620470dc34439b08de2d592ffa806&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fritual-committee-meeting.html&h=c9850
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=1cd620470dc34439b08de2d592ffa806&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fchevra-board-meeting5.html&h=c862d
https://www.pbjc.org/event/shabbat-dinner-order-pick-up.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/hazamir-choir-open-rehearsal.html
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=1cd620470dc34439b08de2d592ffa806&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fanita-diamant-virtual-program.html&h=c33cc
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=1cd620470dc34439b08de2d592ffa806&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fanita-diamant-virtual-program.html&h=c33cc
https://www.pbjc.org/event/mens-club-breakfast-with-comedian-shaun-eli.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/friendship-club---arttalks-with-janet-mandel---mark-chagall-painting-poetry-2-parts.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/friendship-club---arttalks-with-janet-mandel---mark-chagall-painting-poetry-2-parts.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/shabbat-dinner-order-pick-up.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/pbjcs-crystal-jubilee.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/world-wide-wrap2.html
https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-2023-purim-basket-sponsorship-form1.html
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=69d7bf64c9f948dda750994180f6aad6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Fmorris-county-jewish-community-concert---613.html&h=5c458
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=3447447c48d14fceae27bce1bb8d27c5&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.jfedgmw.org%2Fcentennial-mission%2F%3Futm_source%3DFederation%2BEmails%26utm_campaign%3D3f8a0c6e41-CEN-Mission%2BRegistration%2BIs%2BNow%2BOpen%2B6.2.22%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_term%3D0_31f8f42f17-3f8a0c6e41-%255BLIST_EMAIL_ID%255D%26ct%3Dt%2528CEN-Mission%2BRegistration%2BIs%2BNow%2BOpen%2B6.2.22%2529&h=532b9
https://images.shulcloud.com/13548/_preview/37973a47791026c2aa4d2e1612c8215becd778b0.jpg
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BABYSITTERS   
Please see below for a list of available babysitters from our PBJC community. 
 
If you would like to be listed, please email Karen Herbst at kherbst@pbjc.org with your name, age, grade, and 
phone number. We will be happy to include you in our babysitting section in future issues of the Candlestick 
newsletter. 
 
Joshua Marchant 
Grade 10 
Age 16 
Phone number: 973-886-1029 
 
Eli Rosen 
Grade 10 
Age: 15 
Phone number: 973-840-9162 
 
Rebecca Rosen 
Grade 10 
Age: 15 
Phone number: 973-840-9163 
 
Elissa Schwartz                                                                                                                                               
Grade 8 
Age: 13 
Phone number: 973-519-2999 
 
Amanda Stiller 
Grade 12 
Age: 17 
Phone number: 201-704-2976 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:kherbst@pbjc.org
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JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES and BIRTHDAYS 
 

 
Happy Anniversary to…   
 
1/13 – Carol and Stephen Berman 
1/17 – Andrea Greene and Scott Fahrney, Nan and Alan Rothberg 
1/23 – Trudy and Martin Sarver 
 

 
 
 
 
Happy Birthday to… 
 
1/1 – Nancy Cohen 
1/2 – Ethan Fahrney, Robert Greenfield 
1/3 – Spencer Carus, Myra Sumka, Gary Warech 
1/4 – Marcia Grossman, Jenna Levitt, Joshua Marchant, Romi Michaels, Amy Miller 
1/5 – Esterina Herman, Jodi Spitzberg 
1/6 – Helena Bedell, Stacey Cozewith. Carole Eichenbaum, Marty Lesh, Eileen Rolnick, Leonard Wallach 
1/7 – Frank Dalton, Talya Gluck 
1/8 – Amanda Citron 
1/9 – Doron Finkel, Eliana Finkel, Janet Reich, Drew Schneidkraut, Nate Schneidkraut  
1/10 – Urmi Baines, Robert Berman, Daniella Gluck, Thomas Kaufmann, Ethan Leibowitz,  
           Steven Schneiderman, Samuel Steckelman 
1/11 – Brooke Sandler, Cary Stone 
1/12 – Danielle Abramson, Sheila Ferguson, Hanna Friedman, Gail Levey, Mia Rappaport, Robyn Zampaglione 
1/13 – Bette Goldman, Athena Hamberger, Robert Lieberman, Alexa Paris 
1/14 – Samuel Stiller 
1/15 – Keith Bobier, Alan Goldman, Sheldon Kavesh, Frank Mirchin, David Weinstein 
1/16 – Mitchell Goldsmith 
1/17 – Jordan Basem, Heddy Belman, Maxwell Musikant 
1/18 – Howard Harris, Meredith Persson 
1/19 – Jason Abfier, Aaron Citron, Fred Crane, Stacey Garb, Alan Warren 
1/20 – Ira Sukoneck 
1/21 – Seth Friedman, Rebecca Neadel, Maryam Nili, Jacob Wise 
1/22 – Marlene Scheinthal 
1/23 – Asher Waldorf 
1/24 – Anita Freimauer, Marsha Kaplan, Adriana Solotoff, Celina Steren 
1/25 – Jordyn Pleener 
1/26 – Ellen Lieber, Robin Mark, Craig Stiller 
1/29 – Terry Glass, Hannah Schneiderman 
1/30 – Chuck Crane, Jaime Fuchs, Deborah Lees, Mitchell Mittler, Miriam Person 
1/31 – Sophie Bressler, Abigail Willner  
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DONORS/SPONSORS 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND                             
By:  Michael and Pam Baron 
In honor of Sophia Baron’s Bat Mitzvah and in 
appreciation of all the Rabbi did to support Sophia in 
becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
 
By:  Billy and Alan Stoller 
In memory of Stephanie Ziment 
 
CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND   
By:  Michael and Pam Baron 
In honor of Sophia Baron’s Bat Mitzvah and in 
appreciation of all the Cantor did to support Sophia 
in becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
                    
PBJC CARING COMMITTEE 
By:  Diane and Frank Dalton 
In honor of Mark and Ina Roffman for  
their kind and caring ways 
 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER  
By:  Annika, Jordan, Jenna and Jacob Levitt 
Mazel Tov on Shawn Yudkin becoming    
a Bar Mitzvah 
 
THE HARVEY JAFFE B’YACHAD  
MEMORIAL FUND 
By:  Gail Feldman 
Wishing Estelle Stein’s grandson, Jackson Stein,  
a very speedy recovery 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND (LEV SHALEM)         

By:  Pam Stoller                                                              

In memory of her beloved sister, Fern Goldstein 

NOURISH.NJ  
By:  Sue Charnet 
In memory of her beloved husband,  
Dr. Richard Charnet 

 
PBJC GENERAL DONATION 
By:  Amy Benjamin 
In honor of Seth Friedman 
 
By:  Edward J. and Anita S. Finkel 
In memory of Estelle Schlenger 
 
By:  Beth and Bruce Resnick 
In honor of Cantor Toren and Rabbi Finkel on  
the occasion of Ivy and Jared’s wedding                                                                                                                   

 

YAHRZEIT DONATION 
By:  Elizabeth Adams 
In memory of her beloved mother, Ellen Leist 
 
By:  Cyndy Chase 
In memory of her beloved father, J. Leon Bohana 
 
By:  Beverly and Ilysa  Berkowitz 
In memory of Beverly’s beloved father-in-law and 
Ilysa’s beloved grandfather, Irving Berkowitz 
 
By: Judith Eisen 
In memory of her beloved mother, Ruth Wolff 
 
By:  Sharon Fields 
In memory of her beloved mother,  
Gisella Gonsenhauser Herz  
 
By:  Phyllis Gitlin 
In memory of her beloved mother-in-law, Belle Gitlin 
 
By:  Abe and Barbara Goll 
In memory of Abe’s beloved brother,  
Gabriel Goldberg and Barbara’s beloved brother,  
Dr. Paul Schofield 
 
By:  Debra Greenwald-Tarowsky 
In memory of her beloved father, Erwin Greenwald 
 
By: Jaymi Horn-Pleener 
In memory of her beloved mother, Gilda Horn 
 
By:  Louis Katz 
In memory of his beloved wife, Doris Katz 

 
By:  Seymour and Beatrice Katz 
In memory of Seymour’s beloved father,  
Siegfried Katz and Bea’s beloved father, Idel Mathias 
and her beloved grandfather, Bernard Singer 
 
By:  Eric Kayne 
In memory of his beloved father, Philip Kayne 
 
By:  Gary and Susan Messinger 
In memory of Gary’s beloved brother, Irwin Messinger 
and Susan’s beloved father, Alvin Feinberg 
 
By:  Sharyn Nadel 
In memory of her beloved father, Joseph Sheinis 
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YAHRZEIT DONATION (CONTINUED) 
By:  Barbara Neelman 
In memory of her beloved husband,  
Herbert Neelman 
 
By:  Miriam Person 
In memory of her beloved father, Joseph Geisler 
 
By:  Mel Sanders 
In memory of his beloved grandmother,  
Millie Sanders 
 
By:  Marlene Scheinthal  
In memory of  her beloved mother-in-law,  
Nettie Scheinthal Bresler 
 
By:  Joseph Schkolnick 
In memory of his beloved mother, Elaine Schkolnick 
 
By:  Mary Sheydwasser 
In memory of her beloved mother, Helen Rozprza 
 
By:  Esther Soussa 
In memory of her beloved sister, Hannah Shahmoon 
 
By:  Jodi Spitzberg 
In memory of her beloved mother, Edie Silverstein 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
By:  Amy Sturmer-Margulis 
In memory of her beloved husband, Michael Margulis 
 
By: Rita Murray 
In memory of her beloved mother,  
Annabelle (Ann) Jacobs 
 
By:  Deborah Ulrich 
In memory of her beloved father, Joseph Goldberg 
 
By:  Lester Wolfson 
In memory of his beloved aunt, Nelma Lieberman 
 
By:  Michael and Pamela Weinstein, Joyce Weinstein 
and Family 
In memory of their beloved husband, father and 
grandfather, Morton Weinstein 
 
By:  Ralph Zemel 
In memory of his beloved mother, Sally Zemel  
and his beloved father, Jacob Zemel 
 
By:  Sandra Zwickel 
In memory of her beloved father, Seymour Nachshen 

 
By:  Ann Zych 
In memory of her beloved mother, Phyllis Kempner 
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SISTERHOOD TRIBUTES 
To:  Renee Bitner –  
Mazel Tov on the engagement of your  
grandson, Matthew 
From:  Myra Sumka 
 
To:  Sima Feder –  
Wishing you a Happy Birthday 
From:  Sue Charnet 
 
To:  Mimi Gitomer –  
Wishing you a speedy recovery 
From:  Ilysa and Beverly Berkowitz 
 
To:  Sandy Gonzalez – 
In memory of your mother, Estelle Schlenger 
From:  Janice and Fred Aibel, Ilysa and Beverly 
Berkowitz, Sue Charnet, Nancy and Jonathan 
Cohen, Abby and Richard Edelman, Marcia 
Grossman, Jennifer and Brad Horowitz, Marcia and 
Andy Kalfas, Roberta and Bob Kanarick, Barbara 
and Marv Kaufman, Sheila and Michael Kirsch, 
Stephanie Kutlow, Ellen and Peter Lieber, Sue and 
Gil Mandel, Beverly and Michael Miller, Michelle 
and Craig Nadel, Mel Sanders, Marlene Scheinthal, 
Esther Soussa, Estelle Stein, The Stiller Family, 
Natalie and Len Wallach, Sheila and Barry 
Weinreb, Nancy and Jeffrey Weiss, Toby Wolfman 
 
To:  Meryle Handler –  
In memory of your cousin  
From: Carol Kotch 
 
To:  Roz and Peter Lippa –  
Wishing you Happy Anniversary  
From:  Sue Charnet 
 
To: Arlene Lopez –  
Wishing you a speedy recovery 
From: Carol Kotch 
 

To:  Heather Reiser –  
In memory of your mother Sheila Lenoir Ehrlich 
From:  Beverly and Michael Miller 
 
To:  Marlene Scheinthal –  
Wishing you a speedy recovery 
From:  Ilysa and Beverly Berkowitz, Susan Charnet, 
Sharon and Bob Fields, Marian and Tom 
Kaufmann, Sue and Gil Mandel, Beverly and 
Michael Miller  
 
To:  Marlene Scheinthal -   
Mazel Tov on your grandson's Bar Mitzvah  
From: Sue and Gil Mandel 
 
To:  Marlene Scheinthal – I 
n memory of your sister in-law 
From:  Carol Kotch 
 
To:  Jory Schlenger –  
In memory of your wife Estelle 
From:  Karen Adelman, Janice and Fred Aibel, 
Sheryl and Howard Chesler, Nancy and Jonathan 
Cohen, Marcia Grossman, Marcia and Andy Kalfas, 
Roberta and Bob Kanarick, Barbara and Marv 
Kaufman, Stephanie Kutlow, Arlene Leicht, Beverly 
and Michael Miller, Margot, Cindy and Janet Reich, 
Mel Sanders, The Schancupp Family, Natalie and 
Len Wallach, Sheila and Barry Weinreb, Nancy and 
Jeffrey Weiss  
 
To:  Pam Stoller –  
In memory of your sister, Fern Goldstein 
From:  Carol Kotch 
 
To:  Erin and Michael Willner – 
Mazel Tov on Jake's Bar Mitzvah 
From:  Sisterhood 
 

Tribute cards may be sent to synagogue members and non-members, but only members will be listed in the 
Candlestick. 
 

Please use the new tribute card online ordering system for your convenience. The link is: 
https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html 

 

If you are having difficulties with the online ordering form, please contact a member of the tribute card team 
according to your last name. Email notification is preferred. 
 

A-GO  Nan Rothberg  nanpbjc@gmail.com              973-879-3529 only if not sending email  
GR-M  Wendi Leicht leichts@optonline.net              973-420-2679 only if not sending email  
N-Z  Estelle Stein  EstelleBPStein@gmail.com     973-588-7332 only if not sending email  
 

No calls on the Sabbath, Jewish holidays, before 9:00 AM, or after 9:00 PM please.  

https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html
mailto:nanpbjc@gmail.com
mailto:EstelleBPStein@gmail.com
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YAHRZEITS 
 
READ ON FRI/SAT, 
1/6 and 1/7 
 

1/7/23 – 14 Tevet 
Tillie Glick  
Rose Lefkowitz  
Tzivia Rachel Merkat  
Ben Zion Segalowitz  
Sol Shoflick  
Rose Weinstein 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/11/23 – 18 Tevet 
Benjamin Abrutyn  
Frances Bader  
Mary Goldberg  
Suzanne Krief  
Harry Lifshitz  
Murray Scher  
Dr. Paul Schofield  
Fania Timlichman  
Abraham S. Zakarin  
Leo Zivin 
 
 
 
 
READ ON FRI/SAT, 
1/13 and 1/14 
 

1/14/23 – 21 Tevet 
Charlotte Bernstein  
J. Leon Bohana  
Louis Flamenbaum  
Gladys Pulver  
Issy Sokolow 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1/8/23 – 15 Tevet 
Sheldon Abrams  
Frances Berson  
Mary Deutschman  
Max Epstein  
Herman J. Fischer  
Anna Klasner  
William H. Moretzsky  
Herbert Neelman  
Hannah Osterling  
Charles Wolk  
Louis Youngman 
 
1/12/23 – 19 Tevet 
David J. Baratt  
Harry L. Jacobs  
Lena E. Liss  
Jack Nadler  
Rita Samuels  
Edie Silverstein  
Barbara Welger  
Shirley Yaroshefsky  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/15/23 – 22 Tevet 
Jennie Berger  
Gabriel Goldberg  
Harry Milnik  
Stanley Rauch  
William Rosen  
Jack Rothenberg  
William Samuel Sperling 
Minnie Weiss  
Herman L. Wolfman  
Leo Zucker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1/9/23 – 16 Tevet 
Morris Abraham  
Charles Colfin  
Rachel Dora Ershowsky  
David Halpert  
Benjamin Salzberg  
Lillian Zuckerman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/13/23 – 20 Tevet 
Beatrice Cohen  
Sophie Goldenthal Frankel  
William Goldberg  
Stephen Lieber  
Joan Nathan  
Rose Osur  
Maurice Prager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/16/23 – 23 Tevet 
Fannie Bauman  
Alex Brief  
Arline Druckman  
Morris Kaplan  
Philip Kayne  
Yetta Kesselman  
Minnie Orenstein  
Jacob Polsky  
Samuel Reiss  
Cressie Wolk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1/10/23 – 17 Tevet 
Steven Belsky  
Judy Cohen  
Anna Grossman  
Susan Levy  
Max Pasternack  
Ray Shapiro  
Bertha Spodeck  
Sophie Wechsler  
Abner Zerman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/17/23 – 24 Tevet 
Douglas Mauro  
Sidney Sigety  
Beatrice Sonners 
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READ ON FRI/SAT, 
1/13 and 1/14 
(CONTINUED) 
 
1/18/23 – 25 Tevet 
Arthur Fruchtman  
Joseph Geisler  
Gisella Gonsenhauser Herz 
David Kimmel  
Harvey Koslow  
Morris G. Levine  
Frieda Rosen  
Louis Rosen  
Doris Baum Silverman 
 
 
 
READ ON FRI/SAT,  
1/20 and 1/21 
 
1/21/23 – 28 Tevet 
Louis Grossman  
Abe Hofstein  
Robert King  
Saul Manheim  
Ben Michelson  
Alexander Monka  
Susan Pleener  
Rita Sheffrin  
Leon Sieradzky 
  
1/25/23 – 3 Shevat 
Rose Cohen  
Ann Domash  
Anne Dorfman  
Teddy Goldhagen  
Sondra Goldsmith  
Frances Harac  
Benjamin Kleinman  
Marjorie Jane Reichek 
Julius Safier  
Ebrahim Shadsirat  
Manuel Unterman  
Bertha Weiss 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
1/19/23 – 26 Tevet 
Soloman Goldenberg  
Frank Harris  
Millie Sanders  
Isadore Stein  
Ralph Teitelbaum 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/22/23 – 29 Tevet 
William Berestetsky  
Annabelle (Ann) Jacobs 
Leon Lazarus  
Harry Lifschen  
Ethel Mintz  
Edward Paster  
David Rosenberg  
Maurice B. Zager 
 
 
1/26/23 – 4 Shevat 
Rita Abraham  
Bertram Brandler  
Nat Edwards  
Aben Goldstein  
Cecilia Halpern  
Charles Kalmus  
Milton Rosenberg  
Joseph Tankel 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
1/20/23 – 27 Tevet 
Karen Krampf  
David Newman  
Jacob J. Olstein  
Rebeca Rapoport  
Benjamin Spitz  
Isaac Tell  
Sidney Warsaw  
Freda Zucker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/23/23 – 1 Shevat 
Vivian Lieberman Edlin  
Harry Goldhammer  
Harold Gottlieb  
Phyllis Kempner  
Pari Keola  
Bernard Nelson  
William Sirotkin  
Gertrude Weiss 
 
 
1/27/23 – 5 Shevat 
Samuel Altschuler  
Nathan Glick  
Max Harris  
Charlotte Lasko  
Marc Rosen  
Mina G. Smith 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1/24/23 – 2 Shevat 
Ethel Altman  
Dora Baron  
Alexander Fish  
Lester Leitman  
Abraham Rosmarin  
Lawrence Solotoff  
Alice Auguste Warech 
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READ ON FRI/SAT,  
1/27 and 1/28 
 
1/28/23 – 6 Shevat 
Yitchak Fluke  
Sarah Esther Goldberg 
Frieda Greenspan  
Harry Rothman  
Lillian Seigal  
Ilene Sussman 
 
 
 
 
 
2/1/23 – 10 Shevat 
Harold Fink  
Norton Friedman  
Harry Medwin  
Ann Monka  
Sylvia Shelsky 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
1/29//23 – 7 Shevat 
Marion Newman  
Helen Rozprza  
Catherine Schwartz  
Fay Schwartz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2/2/23 – 11 Shevat 
Bella Beards  
Michael Cohen  
Herman Fins  
Seymour Harris  
David Miller  
Rochelle Shulman  
Albert Srulowitz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
1/30/23 – 8 Shevat 
Irving Berkowitz  
Fannie G. Einhorn  
Miriam Jafferson  
Leo Raven  
Shirley Yormack 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2/3/23 – 12 Shevat 
Melvin Bailynson  
Jerome Flax  
Ida Liboff  
Sylvia Scharlat  
Bernard Singer  
Herman Weissman  
Helen Zuckerman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
1/31/23 – 9 Shevat 
Mildred Engel  
Steven Gyori  
Charles Katz  
Ellen Leist  
Seymour Nachshen 
Abraham Paster  
Jennie Schrager  
Gladys Stein  
Leo Wolfe  
Bernard L. Zemsky 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


